
VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

March 16, 2021 
 

Mayor Bailey opened the March 16, 2021 virtual Zoom Council meeting at 7:00pm with a prayer and the pledge 

of allegiance. 
 

Roll Call: Present at the regular meeting of Council were Rahe, Angel, Jacobs, Long, and Madaras. Others 
present were, Bob Kuhlman, Eric Campbell, Ed Wozniak, Gene Steele, and the Clerk.  
 

Minutes: Rahe moved and Long seconded to approve the minutes from the March 2, 2021, meeting. Motion 
passed unanimously.  
 

Treasurer’s Report: Rahe moved and Jacobs seconded to approve the bills for $12,235.80. Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
ORDINANCE 1602: ORDINANCE TO MAKE PERMANENT APPROPRIATIONS FOR CURRENT EXPENSES 
AND OTHER EXPENDITURES OF THE VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE, STATE OF OHIO, DURING THE 
FISCAL YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2021. 3rd READING 
Rahe moved and Jacobs seconded to approve Ordinance 1602. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
ORDINANCE 1603: AN ORDINANCE APPROVING, ADOPTNG AND ENACTING AMERICAN LEGAL 
PUBLISHING’S OHIO BASIC CODE, 2021 EDITION, AS THE CODE OF ORDINANCES FOR THE 
MUNICIPALITY OF PEMBERVILLE, OHIO. 3rd READING 
Rahe moved and Jacobs seconded to approve Ordinance 1603. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
ORDINANCE 1604: AN ORDINANCE PROHIBITING SEMI TRACTOR TRAILERS FROM TURNING RIGHT 
OFF OF STATE ROUTE 105 ONTO HICKORY STREET. 1st READING 
 
Police Activity Report: Report shared with no unusual activity. 
 
Council Reports:  
Rahe:  
Streets & Sidewalk: Rahe stated the Street Committee met on the 10th. Rahe stated they will try and assess 
some of the sidewalks within the Village. 
 
Lands & Building: Rahe stated Lands and Building met Monday and discussed the estimates for a new roof and 
gutters at the pool. Rahe stated the door at the pool has been fixed. 
 
Discussed opening the public restrooms. It was determined that the cleaning gal will clean the public restrooms 
three times a week. Rahe will discuss with the guys about wiping down the door handles daily.  
 
Angel:  
Absent.  
 
Jacobs:  
Park and Recreation: Jacobs stated Park and Rec met and discussed the pool. Jacobs stated the individual 
interested in the pool manager last year has been hired as pool manger this year. Jacobs stated opening day for 
the pool is May 29th, they will close Tuesday through Friday due to school still in session, but will reopen on 
Saturday with full hours. Jacobs stated the committee discussed various items needed for the pool such as a 
sound system and a vacuum. It was mentioned using the money donated from Opelt’s estate however, Mayor 
stated the money from the estate will be used towards something more permanent to honor Mr. Opelt. 
 
Jacobs stated it was discussed that with the potential relocation of the water tower, the basketball court would 
need to be relocated as well. It was discussed that the most suitable location would to move towards the shelter 
house.  
 
  
 



Long:   
Planninig Commission: Long stated there is a Planning Commission meeting tomorrow evening at 7pm. 
 
BPA: Long stated BPA discussed the waterline extension at the Smith easement. Long stated the lowest bid 
was for $28,000 and the board approved to move forward with Palmers. 
 
Madaras:  
Tree Commission: Madaras stated the Tree Committee is meeting tomorrow at 7 p.m. at John Lockard’s 
residence. Madaras stated he was looking for an update on the progess of the list of trees that were removed 
and would need attention in the spring with soil and grass seed. Rahe stated she was not aware and would 
check with the Street department.  
 
Mayor: 
Mayor stated she received a check for the pool and the police department in the amount of $50,000 each from 
Opelt’s estate. Mayor stated the Village will recived a smaller check once everything is finalized in the estate.  
 
Mayor stated that the is a collection taking place to purchase a bench for downtown in honor of Mike Cox AKA 
“Goober”. 
 
Mayor discussed having Council begin hybrid meeting starting with the May 4th meeting. Mayor stated the girls 
will be back in the office beginning Monday April 5th.  
 
Mayor stated she signed up for Sourcewell which allows for lower pricing.  
 
 
Mayor Bailey adjourned the meeting at 8:00 P.M. 
 
 

  


